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August is our dark month and there were no outings scheduled, however the SIRs held their annual Family 

BBQ at the Moose Lodge in Sonora on August 11th.  The Rovin Roosters and Chicks supplied most all of the 

cooking, set up, serving, and clean up after.  Dale Decker and Jim Johnson did an outstanding job with the 

organization, purchasing the food and supplies, and direction of all the helpers.  Ron Long was the BBQ Master 

and organized the helpers Bill Guenza, Jim Botto, Mo Molinari, Rick Bacon, Jack Walls, John Avila, Bill 

Lobdell, and Earl Randall.  The BBQ was very hot and took its toll on the cooks.  In spite of that, the ribs and 

chicken came out wonderful.      

 

The servers: Letty Molinari, Linda Botto, Betty Miller, Peggy Guenza, Cathy Lobdell, Ginny Johnson, Leah 

Decker, Bernie Long, and Dianne Avila all worked to serve an outstanding SIRs Family BBQ.   

 

Our next unofficial outing is scheduled for Sand Flat on August 19th where we will be dry camping for three to 

five days. Then we travel to Monterey for the Italian Festival.  Many of us will be staying at the Elks Lodge in 

Salinas on September 9th then traveling to Carmel by the River RV Park on September 10th for four days.  We 

have scheduled only two meals for this trip due to the many event and sightseeing trips available.  Earl Randall 

will be cooking his famous “Drunken Chicken” on Friday evening September 11th.  As usual each evening we 

have a cocktail hour and we share snacks, stories, and great company.  The other meal will be a breakfast on 

Sunday morning September 13th.  We will all bring the traditional breakfast items, eggs waffles, bacon, sausage, 

juice, bread or muffins and lots of comradery.     

 

                               


